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Dear Presidents and Secretary Generals, 

On behalf of the Federation of Asian Muaythai Associations (FAMA), the Olympic Council of Asia (OCA)-

recognised continental arm of IFMA, we extend our sincere gratitude for th It is with immense joy that I share 

the fantastic news that Muaythai has been officially included in the sports programme of the 2025 

Olympic Council of Asia (OCA) Asian Youth Games, taking place in Bahrain from 22 to 31 October 2025. 

This is a historic achievement for our sport and a significant milestone for Muaythai in Asia. Your respective 

National Olympic Committees (NOCs) have already been informed, and we look forward to working 

together to ensure strong representation from each of our member federations. 

We extend our deepest gratitude to the OCA, and above all, to His Highness Sheikh Khalid bin Hamad bin 

Isa Al Khalifa, President of the Bahrain Olympic Committee, for his unwavering support and trust in Muaythai. 

Additionally, we sincerely appreciate the IFMA leadership for their ongoing commitment and guidance in 

making this possible. 

Further details and updates will be shared with you in the coming weeks. This moment belongs to all of us—

the National Federations of Asia—and we celebrate this incredible step forward together. Congratulations 

to you all! 

Sincerely,  

H.E. Abdullah Saeed Amer Al Neyadi 

PRESIDENT 

 

 


